
 
  

Welcome to our weekly edition of In Touch, our newsletter 

for parents and carers of students at Crofton Academy  
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 BTEC exams in Health & Social 
Care, Music and Travel & Tourism  

 Year 11 mock exam results day 

 Year 11 anxiety & stress 
presentations in assembly  

 Year 9 options – assembly 
presentations, registration 
activities and parents/carers 
information evening  

 Year 8 options – assembly 
presentations, registration 
activities and parents/carers 
information evening  

 CIDA IT exam for Year 10 

 Year 11 parents/carers 
presentation evening on supporting 
students through exams  

 Youth Parliament vote 

 Year 10 & 11 assemblies delivered 
by West Yorkshire Police on child 
sexual exploitation and online 
safety  

 Year 11 emotional wellbeing 
sessions delivered by Samaritans  

 Year 9 Parents’ Consultation 
Evening  

 Ogwen Cottage sponsored walk  

 Year 9 options counselling sessions 

 Year 11 National Citizenship Service 
presentation  

 2019 Ski trip (Italy) launch  

 2019 World Challenge (Croatia) 
launch  

 2018 New York trip launch  

 Year 8 Parents’ Consultation 
Evening  

 Year 11 visit to Sheffield University  

 Year 11 GCSE History Revision 
conference trip  

 Year 7 Chinese Lion Dancing  

 Year 10 mock English Literature 
exam  

 Year 8 options counselling sessions  

 Year 11 GCSE Drama exam 

 

It has been a busy half term! 
 
We have crammed a lot in to the 6 weeks since returning in January. Here’s 

a summary of what has been happening across the school: 

In addition we have sporting fixtures and extra-curricular activities taking place on a daily 
basis. Intervention sessions for Year 11 students have been taking place during school time 

and a comprehensive after school intervention programme has been launched.   



 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Following on from Safer Internet Day (Tuesday 6 February 2018) we have 
been provided with a handy parents/carers guide to children’s use of 
Snapchat. This guide outlines the main concerns for the parents/carers of 
children using Snapchat and includes top tips for parents/carers in helping 
to keep their children safe when using Snapchat. Please follow the link: 
 
http://bit.ly/2Eo9i1D 
 
 
 
 

 

                                             
 

Update  
 
17 challengers have now signed up for the World Challenge expedition to Croatia. 
To kick off the fund raising part we will be holding a Sports Gym event on Monday 
5 March at 3.15pm for 1 hour.   
 

                                    

http://bit.ly/2Eo9i1D


 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

                
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Kieran Ward 7ERA – Great effort on every 
task in German   

 
Lily Chamley 8DBU – Spanish challenge 

winner! (Speaking challenge using 
different personal pronouns, very 

impressive!)   
 

Emma Attwood 11DDE – 100% effort on 
speaking preparation for her French GCSE    

 
 
 
 
 

OGWEN COTTAGE  
 

36 of our Year 9 & 10 students will be participating in an Outward Bound adventure to Ogwen 
Cottage Outdoor Education Centre in Wales for a week (5 – 9 March 2018). A parents/carers 
meeting will be held on Wednesday 28 February at 6pm in the main hall.  
 
Mr Oxley, Trip Leader, will provide further details about the trip, activities and final 
arrangements. We look forward to seeing participating students and their parents/carers at the 
meeting. 

                                     



  

YEAR 8 AND 9 OPTIONS  
 

Year 8 and 9 students have been busy opting for the subjects they will be taking as 
they move up through school in the next academic year. It is a very exciting time 
for students and they have been doing activities with their Tutor Group exploring 

possible careers. All students have had a short counselling session and this followed 
two option evenings where parents/carers were informed about the curriculum 

plan and had chance to speak to school staff about the subjects being 
offered. There are a wide range of courses on offer at Crofton to meet the needs of 
students’ strengths and talents. In addition to Maths, English and Science we offer 
GCSE courses in History, Geography, Computer Science, French, Spanish, German 
(Y8 only) Art, Drama, Textiles, Graphics, Food Technology and Religious Studies, 

and vocational courses in Business, ICT, Engineering, Music, Media, Sport, Health 
and Social Care, Travel and Tourism and Construction.  

Year 7 Chinese Lion Dance  
 

                                       
 
 

"It was a fantastic experience to get stuck in to some traditional Chinese Lion 
Dancing with my form, 7APo! It was a brilliant opportunity to learn about the 

culture behind the dance and great fun to take part with the pupils. Special 
mention to Oliver Barker, who was the most energetic Chinese lion I've ever 

seen!" 
 

Miss Pollard  
 



  

Class Charts: Establishing Class Charts at Crofton Academy  
 

Class Charts has now been up and running since September. Each students was awarded 
950 points to start the year off (950 representing the number of lessons in the year). 
Students can then earn positive points for attitude, work ethic, conduct, behaviour and 
quality of work throughout the year. In theory they can achieve multiple points each 
day. Students can have points deducted when not performing to the expected 
standards. 
Points awarded by staff are checked weekly and students who are not achieving points 
in line with peers are identified quickly. 
 
The school average points currently stands at: 1113 (we have 1020 students in school all 
eligible to receive Class Charts points) 
The highest points total is: 1416 with a total of 929 students above 1000 points 
 
Who will be the first member of the 1500+ points club? 
 
How can parents/carers be involved 
 
Parents/carers can keep up to date with the points awarded (or deducted) by 
downloading the free Class Charts parents App from the app store (iOS and Google). All 
parents/carers have been issued with a unique access code to use with the app and to 
see the points achieved by their child. A quick start guide to using the app and Class 
Charts was issued via parent mail last term. 
We would be delighted if parents/carers can discuss the points with their child and 
encourage them to show those positive behaviours in school that will earn more points. 
If you have any concerns about the Class Charts system please contact Mrs Smith at 
school.  
 
Thank you for your support. 
 

 



  

FRIDAY 5 CLUB  

Since September staff have been nominating students from across school who have 

produced outstanding pieces of work. Mr Walker, Headteacher has been meeting 

the students, period 5 on Friday’s to talk about their work and to celebrate their 

achievements 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                              

Adam Collins 8SHO – Nominated by Mr Hull 
for some wonderful work and has shown very 
careful thought while working on a BTEC 
Music taster unit about planning and 

producing a professional music concert.  

Joseph Hirst-Howe 9SPA – Nominated by Miss 
Noor for super effort, attitude and working 
very hard in lesson contributing and really 

trying to challenge himself in lessons.   

Charlie O’Tool 8LAL – Nominated by Miss 
Isaac for his consistently good work in 
completing all tasks with 100% effort, always 

polite and helping out others.  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

We try to plan events well in advance, however, on occasion event dates have 

to be changed. Please check the school website for up to date information 

about events. Below are events taking place this Spring term:  

 

1 March   World Book Day / Y10 English Parent Consultation Evening  

2 March  Y7 Road Safety Theatre Event  

9 March   Y9 Sex & Relationship Day  

12 March  INSET DAY  

15 March   Y11 Parents Evening – Intervention/Exam support   

22 March   Y10 Parents Evening 

29 March  Non-uniform Day   

 

Half term – School closes at 3.05pm on Friday 16 February and re-opens on 

Monday 26 February (week 2)  

   

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

School Contact Details  
 

Please ensure the school has up to date contact information (when mobile numbers change etc) 
and change of circumstances information. This helps us contact the right person quickly. 
 
Contacting the school – Updated Information  
 
Telephone   01924 862985 
 
Remember to follow us:  
 

www.twitter.com 
 

www.facebook.com 
 
 
 

 


